STONEBRIDGE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING OF

February 20, 2014

I. Attendance.  The regular monthly meeting of the SCA Board of Directors convened at 4:00 P. M., February 20, 2014 in the Members' Room of the Golf Club at StoneBridge.  The following Directors and officers were present:


Kay Cason, President


Jamie Howell, Vice President


Judy Kendrick, Secretary-Treasurer


Michelle Hollenshead, Director


Jeff Free, Director


Randy Hall, Director


Harold Watson, General Manager


     II. 
Recurring Reports.


a.  General Business.  A cable lock was placed on the main entrance gate to the swimming pool to prevent further unauthorized use of that gate.  The lock on the gate will be re-keyed ASAP.  Harold advised the Board that he was able to reopen the account with Constant Contact and that they were able to retrieve the "lost" membership data base.  Harold was able to negotiate a more favorable rate of $168.00 per year vice the former rate of $250.00/yr.


b.  Swim and Tennis.  Kay reported that the equipment authorized by the Board in its January meeting is in place or on order and each item was purchased at or under the amount earmarked by the Board.  Harold purchased the punching/kicking bag locally for approximately $550.00, and a rowing machine from the Howell's for $400.00.  The Rally Master hitting board to be installed on court 5 is on order and expected to arrive within 2 weeks when it will be installed by Mr. Naranjo.  Total cost of the board was $4599.00.  The basketball goal has been ordered from Home Depot ($1250.00) and will be installed adjacent to court 5 by Mr. Naranjo when it arrives.  Kay advised the Board that the GM Job Description approved by the Board is to be published under the "Transparency" section of the SCA web site for easy access by Members.  


c.  ARA Report.  Tabled


d.  Financial Report.  Mr. Watson submitted the financial report consisting of a balance sheet, an account detail summary, and an accounts receivable aging summary (not attached due to privacy concerns) (see Attachments).  Harold then presented a proposed budget for 2014 that he prepared using data derived from recent operations to project receipts and expenses for the current fiscal year.  The Board agreed to approve the budget as submitted and asked Harold to include it in his presentation to the Members at the forthcoming Annual Members' Meeting in April.  Kay stated that she has personally contacted every individual who is delinquent in payment of their Maintenance Assessment and that she and Harold will continue to pursue collection of all that is owed until it is collected.  The Board reviewed the tools available for collecting unpaid balances including interest charges, leins, and the suspension of Member's rights to use the common areas and participate in SCA-sponsored activities.

    III.
Current Projects and Issues.


a.  Annual Members' Meeting.  The Board discussed the agenda and the content of the presentation to be given at the annual meeting scheduled for April 7th at 6:00 P. M. in the Golf Club at StoneBridge facility.  Randy will develop the slides for the presentation upon receipt of inputs from the Directors.  Jeff will develop a short presentation on real estate topics of interest to the Members.  Kay has updated the proxy/ballot form and the letter that will accompany the form in the mailing to residents sometime during the first week in March.  Kay advised the Board that the Nominating Committee has received nominations for four candidates for the position of Director - Michelle Hollinshead, Greg Lolley, David Szwak, and Keith Harper.  A fifth nomination was disapproved by the Committee because the prospective candidate was delinquent in payment of the annual Maintenance Assessment at the time the nomination was received.  Only Members in good standing with the SCA are eligible to participate in the election of Directors.  


b.  Main Entrance Fountain.  The Board again discussed how best to deal with continued problems with the entrance fountain.  Mr. Naranjo is currently  working to modify the filtration system to eliminate the repeated outages due to clogged filters.  Randy recommended that the Board revisit the proposal to convert the fountain to a planter the next time a major component fails rather than going to the expense of replacing the component.  Different landscaping options were discussed and Harold recommended that, if the Board does decide to convert the fountain, that Mr. Naranjo be tasked to fill the fountain with the proper mixture of fill and topsoil and that Matthew's Landscaping be retained to provide the plantings.


c.  Pool Apron Upgrade.  The Board discussed how best to remove the lava rock fill from the pool deck and fill-in the former flower bed to eliminate it as a trip hazard.  Various options were discussed before the Board elected to have the lava rock replaced with pavers for $4100.00 if no more satisfactory and less costly approach can be found in the next few weeks.  The Board resolved to have the project completed before the pool opens for general use in late May.  Regardless of the approach decided upon, the current pool lighting configuration will be retained and no additional costs for rewiring will be incurred. 


d.  Neighborhood Security Architecture Upgrade.  The Board discussed the proposal to incorporate an automatic gate and a high-resolution camera system into the neighborhood's security architecture for the purpose of reducing costs and enhancing the level of security throughout StoneBridge.  Harold has worked diligently to identify vendors for both items and reported to the Board on the results of his negotiations.  After lengthy discussion, the Board agreed to meet the vendor with the most efficacious bid for the gate to resolve numerous details as soon as practical and, if the Directors are favorably inclined, to conduct a special meeting via e-mail and vote on whether or not to proceed with the installation of the gate and camera systems.  Harold will arrange for a meeting and Kay will call for a vote when the Director's have had a chance to have all of their questions answered by the vendor.  The Board agreed that if a gate is installed, the gate guard will be retained and that the gate will be guarded from 6:00 P. M. to 1:00 A. M. daily and the gate will be used to control access to the neighborhood from 1:00 A.M. to 5:00 A.M.  Access to/from the subdivision will be uncontrolled by guard or gate from 5:00 A. M. to 6:00 P. M. daily. 

    IV.  Adjournment.


a.  Kay adjourned the meeting at 7:18 P. M. with thanks to all attending.  The next meeting is scheduled for 4:00 P. M., March 20, 2014, in the Members' Room of the StoneBridge Golf Club.

Respectfully Submitted By

Kay Cason, President

